Maine Area 28 Committee Meeting Agenda

February 3, 2013

Chair Ray A. – opened w/a moment of Silence, Serenity Prayer
Daily Reflections read by Peggy L. 
Twelve Traditions read by Bonnie H.
Ray A – Housekeeping item



· I brought copies of the 010213 Minutes which include the Finance report 

· Welcome to new members

· New Boomerang / Webmaster ADHOC Chair – Bob D.
· New Webmaster – Jean S.  

· To GSR’s – we could use help with the new ADHOC Committee. 

· Introduction of the Committee Chairs
Standing Committee Meetings met at 9:10 am

Area Committee Meeting Begins – 10:30 am

Amendment to the 010613 minutes –

· Debra M. appointed as the Boomerang Editor, which is a 4 year term beginning in 2013

· Bob D. appointed as Chair for the Webmaster / Boomerang ADHOC Committee
Motion to accept the 010613 MACM minutes as amended.  Motion Second Passed
Ray A. - Jean S. appointed the new Area 28 Webmaster

District Reports 
District 2
On February 23rd District 2 will be having a Valentine’s Dance at the Henderson’s Baptist Church. It’s a little late due to the use of the Church for another function.  Our other two Chairs couldn’t be here today but they are hard at work with our Correction Professionals to keep them posted about what’s going on in AA in our District.
Thanks
Don J.
District 2
District 3  
Phil H, Area Treasurer, was at our January district meeting and it was very informative and productive. We have a new Grapevine meeting which meets at the BARN in Brewer from Mon-Sat at noontime. If anyone has old Grapevines that they would part with it would be greatly appreciated.

We also discussed wording on fliers and having separation of AA and the BARN. 

Respectfully Submitted
 


Jean M
 


District 3 Chair

District 5
Hi I’m Curt the Alternate Chair for District 5. Alcoholism is alive and well in District 5 which makes our meetings very well attended. We are currently excited about the trip to Millinocket coming up for the Spring Assembly. Our District is currently planning a Group Inventory / Breakfast. We are hoping a few Past Delegates will assist us in our Inventory. We will have a date following our upcoming District meeting. 
Thank you
Curt F
Alt Chair District 5
District 6
Had a New Years Alcathon  that went well. We are still trying to fill open positions.
In Love and Service

Bob W.

District 10
· District 10 inventory is a work in progress

· Participation fluctuates from month to month. It’s always an adventure to see who shows up.
· We will discuss moving the meeting site from East Millinocket to Mattawamkeag and changing meeting time to 2PM@ D10 on February 10th
· On February 10th we will convene our 1st Assembly Meeting @ 4:00pm prior to our regular scheduled meeting D10 meeting. All are welcome to attend.Objections/New ides will be aired after the meeting. See DCM.
Marty W.

D10 Chair
District 12 Report 
District 12 meets every 2nd Monday of the month at 7 pm at St Mark's church in Augusta. Number of Meetings : 44 Number of Groups Registered : 40 meetings registered in 28 groups.
At our January meeting 29 of the 44 or 66% of the meetings were represented.

District 12 has increased the number of AA meetings in the Kennebec County jail

to 3 meetings a week.  There is also an active and ongoing presence in each of

the three rehab facilities – Hearthside, Spruce Street and Phoenix House.

A chairperson was appointed for the District 12 Great Event to be held on August 3rd

Planning meetings are being held in fact there is one this afternoon.

Submitted in Love and Service, 

Rick D.

District 13 report
District 13 meets on the second Wednesday of the month at Alfred Community Church, Alfred at 7pm. District meetings are growing with support. Our Lenders Library to Recovery is still getting off the ground with the intent to get the message out to those AA’s who struggle to get out to meetings or to take trips in travel. Our Love and Service welcomes Chairperson Santos to a “job well done!” Santos quickly received support from enthusiastic Alcoholics and is presently holding regular committee meetings to hold a workshop (date & time to be announced) regarding the traditions and perform a “traditions play.” Our Secretary Tracy stepped down due to health reasons and a new secretary, Danielle, was elected in and promptly sent out our District minutes. Thank you Tracy for your service and thanks also to Danielle – Welcome! District 13 continues to serve AA as a whole with enthusiamsm.
Thank you
In Love & Service
Bonnie B.
District 13 Chair
District 23
Not too much to report. Our Annual St. Patrick’s Day Alcathon was such a hit last year that the church we held it at has decided to host their own St. Patrick’s  Day pot luck so … now we need a new location.  That’s about all I have today.
Michelle 
District 23 Chair
District 25
We at District 25 are looking forward to the Spring Assembly.  I’m still unhappy about the way things are going with me getting snail mail, but for today I’m going to try and practice accepting the things I cannot change. At the Spring Assembly I will step down and let someone else try to get the minutes to my District.
Peggy G
District 25 Chair
Standing Committee Reports 
Financial Committee
Attendees: Ken K-District 20 Chair, Ken T-District 23 Treasurer, Phil H-Area Treasurer-District 17, Nina Rochette-Area Alt Treasurer-District 6

Phil Henderson, Treasurer:

· Treasurer's Report

· Discussed District 3 Business Meeting he attended.  Separate report.

Old Business:

· Line Item numbers have been added to the Budget Report

· Updated 2013 Budget YTD-discussions on some of the line items

· Discussion on Finance Committee Guidelines

· Explained the Expense Reimbursement for gas policy

New Business:

· Past Delegate Budget-tabled, Nina to get more info

· Discussion on new regulations about tax filing for non-profits, if you don't file you could non-profit status.  Nina to research more info on this topic.

Closing

Declaration of Unity

This we owe to AA's future:

To place our common welfare first;

To keep our fellowship united.

For on A.A. unity depend our lives,

And the lives of those to come

Submitted by,

Nina R.

Cooperation w/the Professional Community (CPC) Report 
It’s a privilege and an honor to serve as your CPC chairperson. I apologize for missing the last committee meeting but I thought it would be better to suffer alone than pass it on. I hope to be caught up on responding to the CPC correspondence within the next week.

The Sponsor Your Healthcare Professional packets seem to have gone over very well. I have made up some more packets that are available to anyone who’d like some on a first come first serve basis. For those that would like to put together some packets on their own there are directions and letters available in the CPC section of the Area 28 website.

At today’s joint meeting with the Public Information committee I went over a set of guidelines that I received from the General Service Office (GSO) on giving presentations to professionals. The guidelines were actually written for treatment facility staff but the same basics would apply to other professionals. I also went over a presentation template I received from GSO that can be used to give presentations to the professional community. I will be sending these pieces of information to the people that we have on our PI/CPC email list.

The committee also discussed doing a training presentation at the Spring Assembly if there is room in the weekend agenda. This would include a mock presentation to a group of professionals to give people an idea of what goes into a presentation. Other ideas and volunteers to help out with this effort are always appreciated.

Yours in Love & Service,

Gene W
Guidelines Committee Reports
The Guidelines committee had no old business so we proceeded to new business. Nikki O., Round-Up Chair, attended our meeting for guidance on her committee’s actions. Background research had been done from past Area actions and it was determined that the Round-Up committee should decide on the actions of its committee. 

We addressed some issues on the liaison positions at the Area level and came up with an agenda item. We also worked on needs and duties that the Al-Anon Liaison could be responsible for to keep communication / information flowing between these sister programs.


Cooperation with the Professional Community (CPC) and Finance are working on their guidelines for inclusion on the Fall Assembly Agenda. 

Respectfully, 

Mary Lou Q. 

Guidelines Chair

Literature Report
Really small meeting. Will have a table at the Women’s Ole Timers Meeting.
EZ Duz It
Joe M.
Literature Chair
Special Needs Report
Special Needs has asked the Round-up Committee to have a table at the Round-up that will enable us to meet as many Special Needs people as possible. At the present time our committee consists of two people. Anyone interested in joining us, please see me. It is the hope of this committee to have a contact in each District. The door is open and we are ready for business.
Mark T

Special Needs Chair 
Grapevine Report
Grapevine is doing well. “Spiritual Awakenings I” is now available on e-books, now 11 e-books available in total. Grapevines on line Chat forum is now called “What’s on your mind?” Current topic threads include; 12th step work, GV Quotes, New to AA, Traditions, Steps, Moment of Clarity, Burning Desire to Share & more   www. AAGrapevine.org   I have also put in an order for books for the Spring Assembly.  I also will be in Bangor on the 9th with materials & info.
Peggy G.
Grapevine Chair
Treatment Report
Maine Area 28 Treatment Facilities Committee is reaching out for help. No one has attended the Committee meeting in January or February. I will be contacting the Districts and reaching out or support. Other than that I have nothing to report at this time. I hope to see attendance improve at our Area 28 Treatment Facilities Committee meetings. Hope to see you all at the Spring Assembly. In the mean time I will encourage service work and continue to serve Maine Area 28.
Yours Truly,
In Love and Service
Roy R.
Area 28 Treatment Chair  
Bridging the Gap
Terry gathered info for the packets we are putting together.  4 people attended the Committee meeting and we filtered through what was “necessary” and pertinent to carrying the message. We will also be setting up an email address whereas society moves fast now a days.
Love & Service, 
Bob W.
Public Information Report 
PI had a productive meeting today modeling and rehearsing how to approach school personnel. We distributed packets of flyers and pamphlets, including a poster, to be used in initial discussions with school personnel. 

We are continuing to work with CPC on developing and training for presentations to faculty and staff, and other outside groups. Jointly with CPC we are hoping to do a model presentation at the Spring Assembly. 

Respectfully submitted,

Peter L.

Archivist Report
The following is a report of Archives activities since the January MAC meeting.  

· Our Alternate Archivist Bill H. and Byron B. carried the archives display materials (TRS) to District 15’s Old Timer’s Speakers Meeting in Rockland on the 26th. 
They have also agreed to the display to the 16th Old Time Women’s Anniversary Meeting in February.

· We want to thank both gentlemen for their help, and Ray A. for hauling the display material around.

· We have been asked to bring the archives display to Gray Villages 48th anniversary in March; we have attended their last three anniversaries, and recorded the experience, strength, and hope of the speakers after the great potluck supper. 

· We will be scheduling a work day to scan, and file (both electronically & physically) the past MACM minutes that have not been done. 

· WE could use some help from someone familiar with recording devices, and burning interviews and speakers at AA events to CDs. We make these CD available for a minimal donation when we set up the archives display at Assembles, the Round-up, and group anniversaries. The proceeds from the sale of the CD’s, above expenses are turned back to the Maine Area, credited to the Archives account.   
Remember us at your L&S days, Anniversary’s, and other special events; we’d be happy to bring the Archives traveling display materials to the event.       

In Service 

Pete T.

ME Area Archivist 
Boomerang/Website Ad Hoc Report 
We had seven people in attendance.  Most of the meeting was a report from the editor updating the committee on progress and decisions made to date. See the editor's report for details.  I had handed out an agenda and four pages for discussion and review.  Items to be reviewed in August will be Editor
Guidelines, Boomerang Guidelines, and Guideline Updates which hopefully will be presented as agenda items to the fall assembly for assembly approval of 51%, then to Guidelines Committee for further tuning before coming before the assembly next Spring.  I did review some notes with the
committee that should be reviewed for the fall assembly.  They included whether the Boomerang Committee Chair should be appointed or an assigned to an area officer,  whether the editor should be appointed or elected by the assembly since the editor has a vote, and whether we should continue 
elected reporters at each fall assembly or move to representatives or reporters from the North, South, East, & West who would be appointed by the editor, and like the editor, be able to serve for up to four years or two panels.

We did not make progress with the Website, but discussion began.  The Webmistress has secured the help of another AA member who was present and knowledgeable about Websites and so can help in reconstructing and maintaining the site.  Consultation will occur with PI Chair.  There is discussion and concern about where the responsibility should reside for the website - whether with PI or implied by this committee's creation.  One question which should be considered is who is the website for?  The Public?  Primarily AA members and entities?  Or should the website become its own committee because of the special nature of the work and updating that would be required to maintain the site?  See the Webmistress's report for further information.

Please let me know of your concerns on these matters.
Love through service,

Bob D, 
Ad-Hoc Chair

Boomerang Report
The Boomerang has been out of circulation for a while. Some decisions had to be made prior to the Committee meeting this morning. After we begin meeting regularly we can begin making decisions as a committee. 
For now; 

· the header has been changed

· there will be no puzzles, poems or word searches

· reporters have been contacted and have agreed to write articles

· the Delegate and Alternate Delegate have agreed to also write articles

· there will be a Spring addition at the Spring Assembly

· working on a mailing list

· the Boomerang will go out to every service position

· using “Box 459” as a guide

· working on the format

Deborah M
Boomerang Editor
Maine Area Round Up Report – 

Here is my report for the Maine Area Round Up committee.  

We met on January 20th at the Oasis Club in Saco.  At this meeting an inventory of the committee was conducted by District 20 Chair, Ken K and Sean G acted as secretary for that portion of the meeting.  The report and suggestions for our committee clearly stated a need for better communication and we have brainstormed some ideas and have begun to implement them, most prevalent is to email the entire committee of information to keep everyone in the loop and to minimize “texting” communication.  The committee members all agreed that some of the questions were not applicable for this committee.  It was a long process, however the committee grew as a result of sitting together and hashing out some underlying issues. If you have any questions please feel free to contact me. ruchair@area28aa.org. 

Our claim to fame this month is the flyer has been printed and is ready for distribution.  Please make sure your district gets the flyers assigned to them.  We have increased the number that go to CSO and the Beam as to avoid the need for extra printing.  We have been able to cut our printing down to 3500, and have used only black ink. The printers agreed to print more if necessary. George has put the flyer on the website, check it out.  Online Registration not yet active, our treasurer and George are working on it. 

The flyer will be out and making it rounds throughout the membership of both AA and Al Anon. The most noticeable change is the meal package purchase will be handled by the Sugarloaf Reservation Desk.  Sugarloaf will be taking meal package requests beginning on April 1. In the past it was March 1, as Sugarloaf had very few calls at their request we made the date change.  Sugarloaf has also issued us our own reservations telephone number, active on April 1, 1-866-865-1019. Unfortunately at this time Sugarloaf is unable to offer online meal/room package purchase.  

Last month the plan for meals to be served in the Spruce Room was on the table, due to changes Sugarloaf is enduring we will continue to eat in the King Pine Room with a one hour window to allow Sugarloaf sufficient time to move tables and put chairs into a theater style seating.  Once meals are over the room will be emptied for Sugarloaf to do their work.  The room will be re opened 15 minutes before the speaker is on.  There will be some reserved seating for committee members, their guests, speakers and special needs attendees.  The flyer lists email addresses for people to contact specific committee chairs with questions.  We have listed one telephone number in hopes to keep communication streamlined. We have also added a line for an email address on the registration portion of the flyer.  The next project for our communications committee is to create a program of the weekend Round Up events.  

Our Registrar created a worksheet of email addresses of attendees in 2012; she will be sending flyers out to those people soon.  

Only as a reminder, we have eliminated the need for wristbands and our pre-registration for 2013 Round Up is $20.00 for the full weekend and $15.00 for partial weekend.  Registration the day f Round Up will be $25.00.  If you have questions about registration please contact our registrar at ruregistrar@area28aa.org.

The contracts for “DJ Rhad” and a live band, “Turning Point”, are in process of being  secured.

Karen G has filled the Hospitality Chair position.  She has written a letter with requests from Districts to contribute financially to the Hospitality Suite.  She has requested some feedback about the type of food available as well.  We will go with what the Districts want as far as snack type food or sandwiches. As a reminder funds for the Hospitality Room are low and financial support from Groups/Districts will be needed, as well as appreciated, so that we can serve all attendees of the Round Up. Please contact our Hospitality Chair, Karen G, ruhospitality@area28aa.org; financial donations go to the Round Up Treasurer at:

Maine Area Roundup

PO Box 831

Gray, ME 04039

We have a new Alt. treasurer, Lisa B., she joined us late in January and will be working closely with Gigi to prepare for the Round Up.

Our workshop chair continues to need workshop speakers for a few topics, please contact him with possible speakers from your District at ruworkshop@area28aa.org

Our Volunteer Chair has reported that Districts 5 and 2 have been very helpful in filling greeting positions.  We have hopes that each District will volunteer some time either greeting or chairing an alkathon meeting.  If you are able to volunteer please contact our volunteer chair at ruvolunteer@area28aa.org.  

T-shirts will be available as in previous years.  This year we will offer a small amount of sweatshirts for sale.  WE will assess the sales of t-shirt/sweatshirts and pass on the information to the next Round Up Chair.

Please feel free to contact me at ruchair@area28aa.org with questions or concerns.

In loving Service,

Nikki O.

CSO Liaison Report  
Good morning, my name is Tom, I am an alcoholic and i am pleased to serve as your Area 28 CSO liaison. I have some DEIG meeting lists and they are free. Maine meeting list are available for $1.00.If you would your group's picture on the cover, please contact Gary at CSO. Copies of the January Beam are available for free today. Please note the following in this month’s issue. This issue contains the finances for the year. It shows all donations given by Groups, Districts, etc. Due to past financial issues ,i suggest you look it over and bring to your group treasurer for verification. It is a proactive way to ensure that Groups are responsible for their 7th tradition being sent to CSO and reported properly at CSO. CSO 's Profit and Loss is listed. Hot line calls and 12th step calls are listed. If you are a GSR or DCM please be aware of changes that may occur in your Area. People move, change phone# s, pass away, and drink again. This presents issues for our volunteers on the hotline.

The Beam is a monthly publication from our CSO .I suggests that Groups purchase copies .It is extremely well done and very informative about what is going on at CSO and Maine Area 28.The cost is $12.00 per year. Contact CSO if you need more info. CSO is open daily and we encourage you to stop by if you are in the area. You are always welcome. CSO has a complete inventory of all AA books and pamphlets for sale. If you need books, call CSO or go on line and they will ship them to you.

Our recent Area 28 Inventory pointed out that there were communication issues between Area 28 and CSO.I contacted Gary(CSO manager),Ray(Area28Secretary),Linda(Area28Delegate)and DEIG to suggest that we get together at MACM and sit down and discuss communication. I am very pleased to report that we had a meeting today .Present were Gary, Ray A, Don (DEIG rep) and myself. Linda was unable to attend due to a NERD meeting. She will stay informed and offer her support. Gary and said that this may have been a first in Area 28.We have a very open and honest talk about communication, etc. Ray believed that we suffered from many perception issues throughout Area28.Some may have gone on for years. Main goal for today was to sit together, talk face to face. Gary suggested we support one another through AA principles. Our goal should be to 'move forward'. Ray suggested monthly call, email swaps. We would like to follow up with a meeting at the Area Assembly. Maybe a CSO workshop at an Assembly. We talked about Guidelines for CSO Don answers call. He needs some help. I thank those that attended and i believe that we made a giant step forward in the area of "communication”. I look forward to future meeting.

Yours,

In Love and Service.

Tom Foley

CSO Liaison Area 28

Area Officer Reports    
Area 28 Delegate      
Good Morning, I am an alcoholic, my name is Linda.  I currently service as your Maine Area 28 Delegate, Panel 62.
On February 12th I will be chairing the District 9 business meeting in Newcastle in Charlie’s absence.  
I have also been asked by Deborah to write an article for the Boomerang, Delegate prepares for the Conference.  The deadline is the first week in March.

I received an invitation from the NERD 2013 Committee to participate in the Recovery, Unity, and Service topic presentations.  My topic is:  What has your experience been with service sponsorship?  Is a formal “one-on-one” service sponsor necessary or helpful?  How does sponsorship help me to develop and use A.A.’s spiritual tools?  There will be 4 speakers and the length of my talk is 7-10 minutes.  
As I reported last month, February 14th is when the Conference Committee Background is sent to Committee members and February 15th is when the Compilation of Conference Committee Background is sent to Conference Members.  This is being sent out later this year as the General Service Board Weekend is Feb 2-4.  This will in turn make the turn around even tighter for getting the Conference Agenda items out to you all.  I will do my best.
The theme of the 63rd General Service Conference, April 21-27, 2013, is “the General Service Conference Takes Its Inventory – Our Solution in Action”.  
I will be sending Robin attachments for distribution for the Akron Intergroup News, memo regarding GSO Staff Changes, January Grapevine News and the December AAWS Highlights which provide a summary of the December board meeting 
Please contact me if I can be of service to you, your home group or district.  It is an honor and privilege to serve Alcoholics Anonymous.
Thank you,

Linda Thompson

Delegate Area 28 Panel 62 
Area 28 Alt. Delegate 
I was asked to write an article on our area inventory for the Boomerang. It was quite an eye opener for me and my sobriety and service as I went back over the minutes of the inventory and reactions I had observed. I urge all members to read the questions and group conscience for each question in the Area Inventory Report. Contemplate how you can incorporate those thoughts and suggested actions into your own service work and sobriety. The article was completed and I look forward to sharing it in the Boomerang with the Fellowship. 

Mary Lou Q. 

Area 28 Alt. Chair 
My name is Byron B. and I am a recovering Alcoholic.

This past month has been fairly active Communicating, Coordinating and Assisting in planning with District 10 Chairperson Marty W. and our Area Chairperson Ray A. in regards to our 2013 Spring Assembly in Millinocket. 

January 26th, 2013 Bill H. our Area 28 Alternate Archivist and myself took our AREA ARCHIVES TRAVELING DISPLAY (AATD) to District 15 (Rockland) where there was a Pot Luck super and an Old Timers Speakers Meeting. 

There were 10 Speakers with 30 or more years in the fellowship totaling 340 years of Sobriety.

It was very well attended with many members from other Districts in Area 28 attending as well.

There was a lot of interest, questions and stories shared by members when viewing the Archives Display.

Thank you for the opportunity to serve our Groups and Districts in Maine area 28.

Happy 24 Hours, 

Byron

Area 28 Secretary
Good Morning … Thank you for allowing me to serve as your Area Secretary.   Communication has been fabulous so let me extend a giant “thank you” to all those who have taken the time to be of assistance. The most efficient way to get your reports out to Area 28 is to email them to me either prior to this meeting, when appropriate, or promptly afterwards.  The Contact list continues to be a work in progress, so if you have changes please see me before you depart today. Thank you again to everyone who stepped up in Sylvio’s absence. It is greatly appreciated.

In Love & Service 

Robin G.

Area Secretary

Area 28 Treasurer
Hi, my name is Philip H. an I am an alcoholic. I also serve as your Maine Area 28 Treasure. The group contributions are doing well and our funds are well also. I have been busy working on my report and sending the information to Nina & Ray. I also plan on doing another yearly report of all the groups and districts contribution report. I also went to District 3 business meeting to help them with a problem that they were having. If you have any questions about the treasure's report please feel free to let me know.
Yours in Love & Service;
Philip Henderson
Maine Area 28 Treasure
Area 28 Alt. Treasurer
· Updated 2013 YTD budget reports available.  

· Assisting District 6 on setting up a Budget and recommendations to maintain future budgets.

· Re-interated the gas expense policy.

· Will resume the District meetings soon: Need to visit: 1, 2, 3, 4, 6, 7, 8, 10, 11, 13, 15, 16, 17, 19, 20, 21, 23, 25 and 26.  Districts I have visited so far are 5, 9, 12, 14, 17 and 24. 

Respectively Submitted 

Nina R

Area 28 Registrar 
No report.  All is well with the Registrar.
Willy K.

Area Registrar

Area 28 Chair
My name is Ray A and I am an alcoholic currently serving as your fallible area chair. Thank you for attending today.

Hopefully you got quite a bit of information so far today that you can bring back to your districts. When you look at last month’s minutes you will see that we have already passed 4 motions. Please start discussing these at your district meetings. Soon we will have the delegates suggested motions to review with our districts and groups and saving everything for one meeting can be overwhelming to our groups and members.

Please remember that we pay for each of the services we enjoy here at the Waterville Grande. In order to insure that we don’t exceed our budget for these meetings we ask that any request you have for the hotel be brought to Byron B. who has so graciously agreed to handle all  the arrangements with the hotel.

Ray A.

Area Chair
Area Delegate Linda T - reviewed the Pre-Conference Forum
· There are 16/17 agenda items

· I will select 13/24 agenda items for round-table discussions

· Committee Chairs may be asked to head up discussions, take notes and report back to the body

· Results of those discussions will be taken back to your groups

Old Business

· Spring Assembly third legacy procedure for the Alt Secretary position

· Make yourself available

· Check workbook for Guidelines

· Very important

New Business

· Motion to change Maine Area 28 CSO liaison position title to CSO/Intergroup Liaison

· See “Motions” attachment for background


· 2nd Motion presented by Byron (did not pass but was interesting floor action)

· Motion stated “Motion to amend the wording on the CSO liaison position”

· Much discussion

· Peter L. made a Motion to refer to the guidelines committee
· Much more discussion

· Second 

· Passed
Announcements

Mary Lou
· Please check the Area workbook’s District Directory and ensure you information is correct.

Motion to Adjourn
· second

Close with the Lords Prayer
Links & Attachments
· MACM 020313 Notes

· Contact list
Financial Report 

· 2013 Budget

· Akron Intergroup News

· 2013 New Staff Announcement of Staff

· Grapevine News

· AAWS Highlights  

· Spring Assembly Flyer

http://www.area28aa.org/PDFs/Area%20Workbook.pdf
http://www.aa.org/pdf/products/en_bm-31.pdf
http://www.roundup.area28aa.org/

